
Town of Cornish
Selectmen’s Meeting

June 25, 2014

Nancy Perkins, Dan Sherman and Emily Ward were present for the meeting.

Selectmen agreed to support resurfacing the track at the fairgrounds after discussion with the 
Cornish Fairgrounds Committee that resulted in an agreement that the Fairgrounds Committee 
would develop and present an annual budget and long range Improvement Plan.  
 
Inquiry received to purchase town parcel R08-021.  Motion made to solicit 2 appraisals.  
Seconded and approved.

Cornish School and the old fire stations will have Commercial Appraisals done.

Motion made to approve an Electronics Drop Off on September 6th at the Cornish Fire Station 
with the Town’s costs not to exceed $400.  Seconded and approved.

Motion made to approve the Letter of Engagement for Dennis Mowry to perform our 2014 Town 
Audit for $4,200.  Seconded and approved.

Motion made to approve the liquor license application for the Cornish Inn.  Seconded and 
approved.

Court ordered restitution not fulfilled and timeframe expired for Cornish ball fields vandalism 
case.  Defendant a no show for June 24th court date.  Resulted in a Bench warrant being issued.

Selectman Ward asked and approved to correspond with MMA Legal re: Paul Thomas request 
for the status of Anderson Drive.

Motion made to hire Wes Sunderland as our Code Enforcement Officer with compensation to 
remain the same, but no cell phone reimbursement.  Seconded and approved.

Selectman Sherman took pictures of unregistered trailers and debris on Mr. Harrisburg’s property 
as follow up documentation to the request CEO address the violations.

Ken Gardner indicated that pushing out or culling the banks at the back entrance of Pike Hall 
could resolve the flooding.  The Watson Family to be updated on the water mitigation plan at the 
July 2nd workshop.  

Bob Sturgeon provided an estimate of $500 to do the ditching work at the bottom of the banking.  
Selectmen will review the budget to determine where the funds will come from for the work.

Selectmen approve of Selectman Ward telephoning the out of state landowners to discuss their 
delinquent taxes.

Motion made to adjourn meeting.


